## DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Sean Kershaw, Director



CITY OF SAINT PAUL Melvin W. Carter, Mayor

Bruce Elder, Manager Sewer Utility Division 700 City Hall Annex 25 W. Fourth Street Saint Paul, MN 55102-1660

Telephone: 651-266-6234 Fax:

651-298-5621

August 25, 2020

Sewer Work 2132 Grand Avenue August 31 - September 11, 2020

Dear Saint Paul Resident:

The City of Saint Paul is working with a contractor to remove a utility cross bore from a city storm sewer. This work is being completed as part of the 2019 citywide sewer repairs project.

Beginning August 31, 2020, traffic controls and no parking signs will be in front of and near 2132 Grand Avenue. Weather permitting, the sewer and pavement restoration work will be completed before September 11, 2020. Please see the back of this letter for a detailed map.

## How this impacts you:

- The bus stop at Grand Avenue (east bound) and Finn Street South will be closed.
- No parking signs will be posted on the south side of Grand Avenue, just west of Finn Street South. Please follow all posted signs.
- Access to driveways and sidewalks will be maintained.
- Traffic on Grand Avenue will be maintained.

## What is the cost?

There is no assessment cost to property owners for the sewer project.

## Questions:

For questions about the sewer work, contact me at aaron.hass@ci.stpaul.mn.us or (651) 485-2262.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as sewer work happens in your area.

Sincerely,

Aaron Hass, P.E. Civil Engineer IV

un D. Hass



